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Here’s the information for the joint 
HACO and CPPC joint Garage Tour, on 
March 29 to La Center, Washington.

We’ll be visiting the private collec-
tion of Jerry Lane, LaCenter, WA

Jerry has cars, tractors, antique tools, 
historic barn - timbers milled from 
trees from Jerry’s property.

On Sunday, March 29, meet at the 
Clackamas Community Club, 9:45 
am, leave at 10:00 approx. or meet us 
at the PetSmart, Hazel Dell, (316 NE 

NEXT CPPC MEETING IS 
TUESDAY,  FEB. 25th

SHINE UP YOUR CAR 
AND JOIN US!

78th Street, Vancouver, WA 98665) by 
10:30am join the HACO Car Club tour 
participants.

Tour will officially depart at 11:00am  
from Hazel Dell. HACO tour host is 
Bill Barnell.

R.S.V.P. so we know how many will 
be coming. mdscbade@msn.com or 
503-702-2480

Lunch: TBA Restaurant in La Center 
Area. On Your Own.

Joint tour with HACO on March 29 to visit 
private collection in La Center, WA

The date is now solid for CPPC’s 
20th  anniversary picnic. Mark your 
calendars now, to avoid surprises later.

It’s on FRIDAY, August 21, starting 
at 4:00PM, in Willamette Park, in West 
Linn, at the confluence of the Tualatin 
and Willamette Rivers.

Ignore any other dates you see in 
print – our first-choices dates were tak-
en, so we had to make alternate plans. 
This is the real deal.

We were assisted by CPPC mem-
ber Doug Crawford, who lives in West 
Linn and was able to get a substantial 
discount on the park fee.

Gary Rusher will be hosting the 
event.

CPPC 20th Anniversary 
picnic set for August 21

Registrations for the Down By The 
Riverside Cruise-In are already com-
ing in on CascadePacificPlymouth.org. 
Some of them look interesting. 

April Waterman registered her 1965 
white Cadillac Calais which her dad 

Cadillac named “Ginny” is registered for our show

Clackamas Community College opens their new automotive facility

bought only slightly used in 1965 from 
a neighbor who bought his wife a new 
Cadillac every year.  The car’s name is 
Ginny. 

There’s gotta be a story there. We’ll 
find out in June. Register now, if you 
haven’t yet.

By Robin Will
On January 31, Clackamas Commu-

nity College held a Grand Opening for 
their newly-expanded automatve facil-
ity.  Because of our support for their 
scholarship fund, CPPC was invited to 
set up an informational table and join 
in the celebration.

We were the only car club invited to 
the event.

It’s difficult to overstate what this 
expansion means to the college, and, of 
course, to the students; and aside from 
the usual dignitaries, it was impressive 
to note how many businesses were rep-
resented, hoping to find employees.

Highlight of the evening was meet-
ing the most recent recipient of the Cas-
cade Pacific Plymouth Club scholar-
ship, a young woman who wept as she 
thanked us for for the opportunity. Our 
scholarship made it possible for her to 
go to school this term.

That makes things very real. I think 
we all choked up just a little.

L-R: Mike Bade, Gary Rusher, a Clacka-
mas Community College staff member 

who didn’t tell us his name, Robin Will, 
Phil Lapin and Jim Wheat. David and 

Valerie Martin also attended, but didn’t 
get in the picture. Photo by Donna Bade.
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CPPC Officers 2020
President, Phil Lapin, 503-816-5644
Vice-President, Jim Wheat, 661-361-9378 
Treasurer, Dolores Call 503-723-5118 
Board Chair, Mike Bade 503-702-2480 
At-large, Joanne Dixon 360-608-6171
Standing Committees
Membership, Mike Bade 503-702-2480 
Newsletter, Website
 Robin Will 503-285-3437
 robin@robinwill.com
Mayflower Events
 Susan Yates, 503-705-6416
 Mindy Benfield, ben1323@aol.com
Refreshments Coordinators
 Dennis & Jeannie Mowery 503-663-1204
Technical Advisors
 Randy Ealy 503-864-8111
Member Care
 Lorraine Griffey 503-666-2222
Club Activities
 Jerry Dixon 360-607-7628
Portland Swap Meet
 Robin Will 503-285-3437
Down by the Riverside Car Show
 Randy & Pam Ealy, 503-864-8111

Membership & Dues:
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc. dues
 are $25.00 per calendar year
Membership runs January 1 through
  December 31.
Concurrent membership to the National 
 Plymouth Owners Club is required. 

plymouthbulletin.com/members.htm

Mailing Address:
 P.O. Box 2988, Clackamas, OR 97015

Website:
www.CascadePacificPlymouth.org

Email contact:
 info@cascadepacificplymouth.org

Minutes of the January membership meeting
From minutes taken

by Jim Wheat
Members of Cascade Pacific Plym-

outh Club, Inc. met on January 28, 2020, 
at 7:00 p.m. at the Clackamas Com-
munity Club at 15711 SE 90th Avenue, 
Clackamas, Oregon.  Phil Lapin, presi-
dent, presided.  Thirty-four members 
and friends attended the meeting.  Jim 
Wheat recorded the minutes.

Phil Lapin led the group in the flag 
presentation.

Phil welcomed members and guests, 
Kelly Powell, Randy and Annette Wells 
and Don Oldenburg.  Phil thanked John 
and Kathleen Cooper for providing the 
refreshments for tonight’s meeting.       

     Upon motion, made and second-
ed, it was unanimously resolved that 
the minutes of the Membership Meet-
ing of November, 2019, which included 
the annual potluck, were approved as 
printed in the newsletter.

     Treasurer’s report:  Phil report-
ed on the earnings and expenditures 
and that the Club’s treasury is in good 
standing, contact any Board member for 
details.  The treasurer’s report was ap-
proved as submitted.

    Mayflower activities:  The next 
Mayflower event will be a planning 
meeting for this year’s events, the meet-
ing will be at Langdon Farms Grill, in 
Aurora.    

    Activities:  Jim Wheat reviewed the 
activities for February, starting with a 
tour of the World Of Speed on February 
1, at 11:00, lunch will be at Zoups, di-
rectly across the freeway.  John Cooper 
reviewed the Portland Roadster Show.

    Tonight’s speaker was Club Mem-
ber Job Pozos Avila.  Job is an avid mar-
athon runner and described the various 
marathons he has entered. Job’s goal is 
to run at least one marathon in every 
state and participate in a total of 101 
events.     Member at Large:  Joanne Dix-
on reported that she has received ver 
the first sponsor donation for the June 
Cruise-In from East Side Plating, thank 
you Gary Peterson.  Joanne reviewed 
the sponsor form and encouraged ev-
eryone to contact business in their area.

     Member Care:  Lorraine Griffey on 
Bill Call’s recovery from a minor stroke.  

Tom Nachand recently underwent a 
knee replacement. Complete details of 
her report are included in the newslet-
ter.

     New Business: By unanimous vote 
of the members, the November General 
Membership meeting will be moved to 
Monday, November 16 to avoid con-
flict with Thanksgiving.  There will be 
an open house at the Automotive De-
partment at Clackamas College Friday, 
January 31 from 3:00 to 6:00 pm. CCPPC 
will have table with information on the 
Club, several members of the Board will 
attend.

     Cruise-In Update:  The first meet-
ing for the Cruise-in was held in De-
cember, changes to registration have 
been made to provide a smooth flow of 
cars into the park.  Mike Bade displayed 
the design for the shirts, both polo and 
T shirts will be available this year.  We 
do need trophies, if you have any lay-
ing around that you no longer want, 
that could be re-plated, please call Gary 
Rusher.

Member’s birthdays for February 
were announced, a complete list is in-
cluded in the newsletter. 

     Car Quiz:  Bob Westphal led the 
Car Quiz with the following questions:  

    1. In the late fifties, TV detec-
tive show “77 Sunset Strip” featured a 
young parking valet who drove a mod-
el T Roadster pickup that started a fad 
craze in the hot rod culture.  What was 
the character’s name?  Answer:  Kookie 
played by Edd Byrnes.  The winner with 
the correct answer was Gary Rusher.

Sixty (that’s six-zero) 
member families still 

hadn’t paid dues at 
press time. Please at-

tend to that by check or 
on the club website so 

we don’t have to  
bother you anymore! 

(continued on page 7)
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The Steering Column, A Message from the President

Check the website for additions and changes as more information becomes available.  An under-
line means that the event will be an official club function. Volunteers are needed to host these 
events. Hosting generally means circulating a sign-up sheet, driving the route in advance to locate 
attractive stopping places, choosing a gathering place, and showing up with donuts and coffee 
(the club reimburses) on the morning of the tour. The host might have other responsibilities, de-
pending on the nature of the tour. It’s not difficult, other club members will help you, and it makes 
you feel good to see the members and their cars on the road as a club.

March
•	 March 7-8, (Saturday-Sunday) – Salem Roadster Show.
•	 March 14, (Saturday) – Astoria Automotive Swap Meet, Clatsop Co.  Fair-

grounds, Astoria, OR
•	 March 20-22, (Friday-Sunday) – Portland Roadster Show, Portland Expo Cen-

ter, Portland, OR   www.portlandroadstershow.com
•	 March 17-18, (Saturday-Sunday) – Almost Spring Swap Meet, Western Wash-

ington State Fairgrounds, Puyallup, WA
•	 March 23, (Saturday) – Eugene Roadster Show/World's Largest Indoor Garage 

Sale, Lane County Events Ctr,  Eugene, OR
•	 March 25, (Wednesday) – Tech Committee load trailer for swap meet, Gary 

Rushers 10:00 AM - (Host: Gary Rusher/Robin Will)
•	 March 28, (Saturday) – If needed, Tech Committee load trailer for swap meet, 

Gary Rushers 10:00 AM - (Host: Gary Rusher/Robin Will)
March 29, (Sunday) – Garage Tour, La Center, WA - HACO and CPPC joint Ga-

rage Tour, visiting the private collection of Jerry Lane. Info on page one. (Host: 
Mike Bade)

April
•	 April 1-2, (Wednesday or Thursday) – Tech Committee setup day at Portland 

Swap Meet,  10:00 AM to 2:30 PM? - (Hosts: Rusher/Will)
•	 April 2-4, (Thursday-Saturday) – PIR Auto Swap Meet - Portland International 

Raceway, Portland OR
•	 April 3-5, (Friday to Sunday) – Portland Swap Meet, Expo Center, Portland, 

OR - (Hosts: Rusher/Will)
•	 March 20 - May 3, (Saturday) – Wooden Shoe Tulip Festival, Woodburn, OR 

- (Host/Joint: Dixon’s)
•	 April 26, (Sunday) –  Corvallis Swap Meet & “Dust ‘Em Off” Car Show, Benton 

Co. Fairgrounds, Corvallis OR   http://corvallishistoricautoclub.com/events-
and-activities.html

Board plans Activities for 2020!

This year is starting off very well, 
with activities and plans for upcom-

ing events under way.  
All of this is a result of 
our members putting 
their “thinking caps” 
on for the club.  The 
first example of this I 
saw was the planning / 

lunch meeting put on by the Mayflow-
ers.  Susan Yates and Mindy Benfield 
did a great job of organizing that meet-
ing.  There are now Mayflower events 
roughed out for the entire year – with 
specific dates to be set as the year pro-
gresses!

I would like to thank our mem-
ber Job Pozos-Avila for giving a great 
talk at the January CPPC meeting.  He 
spoke about his marathon racing skills 
– in which he is coming close to his 
goal of 100 races.  Incredible endur-
ance, sometimes running two races in 
a weekend!

We had a great club member pres-
ence at Clackamas Community Col-
lege’s Automotive Technology Facility 
Grand Opening.  With a table full of lit-
erature and hands outstretched to greet 
many college students, administrators 
and the general public, all were well 
informed about our work with the col-

lege. Thanks to Mike, Jim, Robin, Don-
na and Gary for that setup.  I thought 
it looked great.  In a separate letter, we 
were thanked by the CCC Foundation 
for our contributions in 2019.

 The club is now working on updat-
ing the Vendor Book, preparing for 
the annual Swap Meet, and looking 
toward a March planning meeting for 
the June car show.  We could still use 
some donated large trophies for that 
show.  We also just “nailed down” the 
location and date for our Annual Picnic 
(thanks to Donna Bade, Doug Craw-
ford and Gary Rusher for overseeing 
the details.)

We have very interesting speak-
ers lined up for the next two General 
Meetings – a presentation on car detail-
ing for February, and on tires for vin-
tage cars in March.  Be sure and come 
to those meetings for a lot of good in-
formation!

Last – but importantly – at the Feb-
ruary Board meeting, we found that 
about 60 club members have not yet 
paid their dues.  Please help out and 
get your payments in!

Thanks to all who have given their 
support to me as your new President.  
It is welcomed!

Phil Lapin

Try something new for 
2020 – attend a CPPC 
Board Meeting

By Joanne Dixon
It’s a new year now so get out and 

try something new. 
Members are always welcome to at- 

tend the CPPC board meetings, which 
are always the second Tuesday of each 
month. Come to Bill’s Place at around 
11:30 and bring your lunch. The meet- 
ing actually starts at 12:30 and runs 
until 2:00PM. The address is 11611 SE 
106th Street, Clackamas, Or.
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Project Farm 
on You Tube

By Randy Ealy
Our vendor book was last updated 

5 years ago.  The Tech Committee is in 
the process of reviewing all businesses 
in the current book to bring it up to 
date.  Many of our members have used 
these vendors, or other vendors, in the 
past.  If you have any new recommen-
dations of businesses that should be in 
the new book please let me know.  Like-
wise, if you have had any unpleas-
ant dealing with businesses currently 
listed, please pass that information 
along to me.  I look forward to receiv-
ing your email or phone responses by 
February 1st.  We hope to publish the 
new vendor book by the end of Febru-
ary.  Thanks for your help.  Call me at 
503-864-811, or email prealy48@gmail.
com.

We want to hear the good 
& the bad: Vendor Book 
update is in the works

By Phil Lapin / Technical Committee 
and President

I will admit that I have an insatiable 
desire to learn about all kinds of things 
– including automotive products, con-
struction materials and home garage 
remedies.  Many of you who read this 
are no doubt like me.  Would you like 
to have answers that are truthful and 
verified about these types of things?  
Yes! But is the world full of “folklore”, 
“myths” and Internet deceptions about 
everything – also Yes!

I search around YouTube a lot, and I 
found a channel that is chock full of good 
information.  It is called “Project Farm”.  
It is run by a fellow named Todd, and 
he now has over 963,000 subscribers – 
which is huge.  Todd tests and evaluates 
all kinds of materials, tools, adhesives, 
oils and fuels.  Every one of his videos 
is based upon a subscriber asking him 
to perform tests on something.  He ap-
proaches these tests in a very scientific 
way, using logical evaluations while 
designing and building all of his own 
test fixtures.  He does NOT do endorse-
ments – all of his income is from on line 
subscribers (donors on Patreon).

You can find this channel by opening 
YouTube, then doing a search for “Proj-

ect Farm”.  After his videos start show-
ing up, I would highly recommend you 
subscribe to this channel.  It has dozens 
of videos, as he puts a video out weekly. 
On his site there are subcategories of 
what he has videos on.

Here are some typical titles for his 
videos and tests (and this is just a teaser 
out of all of them):

Candle Wax to Loosen Rusty Nuts a 
Myth or Hack?

Which Electrical Tape Brand is Best?
Is Flex Tape better than Gorilla and 

other premium brands?
Which AA Rechargeable Battery is 

Best after 1 Year?
Does Fuel Stabilizer Prevent Ethanol 

Damage?

Which Type of Nail or Screw Has the 
Most Holding Strength?

Which Utility Knife Blade is Best?
Is Leaded Fuel better than Unleaded?
Do Penetrating Oils Block Rust?
Which Super Glue Brand is the Best?
Will Running an Engine on 100% 

Starting Fluid Cause Damage?
Which Construction Adhesive is 

Best?
Is Flex Glue better than JB Weld, Go-

rilla & Loctite?
The Ultimate Threadlocker Competi-

tion 
Can JB Weld fix a cracked cylinder 

head?
Which Windshield Wiper Blade is 

Best?

Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club Technical Committee 2020
The committee meets the 4th Wednesday of each month,  

and other times as they are needed, gladly making house calls where necessary.  
Call Randy Ealy at 503-864-8111 if you need assistance.

Charles Willis 503-668-0129 upandstuff@frontier.com, Sandy, OR 
Randy Ealy 503-864-8111 prealy48@gmail.com, Dayton, OR
Jerry Dixon 360-607-7628 jojoes@outlook.com, Vancouver, WA
Marlo Edman 503-936-4624 medman@teleport.com Portland, OR
Phil Lapin, 503-816-5644 philzmap@gmail.com, Boring, OR
Jeff Miller 503-452-3989 jjmiller2005@comcast.net,Portland, OR
Dennis Mowery 503-663-1204 jenmowery@aol.com, Boring, OR
David Pollock 250-743-4859 dnpollock@shaw.ca Shawnigan Lake, BC 
Philip Post 541-535-1860 harrigerj@charter.net Talent, OR
Gary Rusher 503-939-9320 chiefgr@hotmail.com, Wilsonville, OR
Bob Westphal 360-334-6037 bobwestphal@hotmail.com,Vancouver, WA 
Jim Wheat 661-361-9378 jawheat@gmail.com, Lake Oswego, OR

We will do all we can to help you with your car. NOTE: Keep this list handy for future use.
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Mayflower’s Tentative Schedule for 2020:
We’ll be adding specifics as arrangements are made for the tours. 

Corrections and additions are always announced at meetings, via 
email blast, and in the newsletter if possible. Please join us  as we 
explore our beautiful state.

Jan. 29 -Planning Meeting at Langdon Farms
Feb 19 - Tour of Gordon House, Silverton OR- Host Jim 

Wheat, Mindy Benfield  
Mar 11- Tour of Architectural Heritage Museum, Portland 

OR
April - Tour of Historical Oregon City, Lunch at Rivershore 

Restaurant 
May - TMK Creamery, Canby OR, Host -Benfield
June 20 - CPPC Cruise-In, Oregon City
July 10 - Lavender Festival, Yamhill County, Host- Virginia 

Dunn
Aug - Tour Outdoor Model Trains, Private Home in Cor-

bett- Host Herb Mohn
Sept - Walking tour Estacada Murals, Estacada- Host Lor-

raine Griffey
Oct - Vancouver Waterfront
Nov - TBD
Dec - Christmas Luncheon -Host Susan Yates

Mayflowers to visit the Gordon House
By Mindy Benfield

The Mayflowers plan on having lunch before touring the 
Gordon House on Wednesday, March 11, 2020. The Gordon 
House is a residence designed by Frank Lloyd Wright. It is 
now located near the Oregon Garden, in Silverton, Oregon. 
It is an example of Wright’s Usonian vision for America – 
designed as affordable housing for American working class 
consumers, which—in 1939—were considered to have an 
annual income of $5,000–6,000. There is a website with more 
info at: thegordonhouse.org

There are a limited amount of slots available for the tour 
which lasts for one hour. Those that want to go will have to 
purchase their tickets he kids we sawon line A sign up sheet 
will be available at the Feb.25th CPPC meeting. Contact 
Mindy Benfield at Ben1323@aol.com if you have questions.

The Mayflowers’ entire purpose is to get out and visit inter-
esting people and places in the Pacific Northwest. Everyone is 
welcome to join in.

By Robin Will
On Saturday, February 1, Jim Wheat 

hosted a CPPC tour to World of Speed 
in Wilsonville.

The featured exhibit was the Ford 
Mustang. Some of us were under-
whelmed, considering the Barracuda 
was introduced a full 16 days earlier, 
but nobody remembers that, which is 
sort of the point. It was a thoughtful 
presentation of lots of iconic Mustangs, 
which we all grew up with. Some of 
us in the group were alive on April 17, 
1964, when the first one was introduced. 

This time we got a behind-the-scenes 
tour of the shop area. World of Speed 

World of Speed remains a favorite for CPPC
is increasingly collaborating with local 
high school and community-colleges 
to offer their facilities and expertise to 
school groups, which is impressive.

Even the kids’ play area was auto-
motive-themed, with kid-sized cars that 
could be safely taken apart, and the kids 
we saw were loving it. We were happy 
to see that WOS starts ‘em early.

WOS constantly rotates their exhib-
its, and has access to other high-profile 
collections, so they never seem to repeat 
themselves; and their volunteer guides 
are fun and extremely knowledgeable.  

World of Speed is a good time, every 
time. 
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MARCH
BIRTHDAYS

Donna  Bade   1
Mindy  Benfield   2
Nancy  Conner   5
Rodney Vistica   6
Terry Byrnes   7
Rose Ann  Hall   11
Tom Shepherd   14
Pat Krake   17
Scott Whiteman   20
Lloyd  Schulz   21
Stephanie  Willis   23

NUTS & BOLTS:
Board meeting highlights

(continued on page 7)

Lorraine Griffey is CPPC’s Member Care contact. Please keep her updated 
about members who need cards, letters, e-mails or phone calls.

Contact Lorraine at 503-666-2222 or lorrainegriffey@yahoo.com

We’re happy to report that Bill Call is making good progress in his rehab 
center after suffering a stroke and will be home soon.

He doesn’t have his phone with him at the rehab center, so phone calls 
aren’t an option, and his rehab schedule is rigorous enough that visitors aren’t 
encouraged, either.

Bill may be at home by the time everybody reads this. Dolores promises to 
let us know when he’s in circulation again.

REFRESHMENTS
March

Chuck & Stephanie Willis
April

Phil Lapin & Jean Graham
May

 Randy & Pam Ealy
June

Sign up now!!
July

Lloyd Schulz
August

Picnic at Rushers’
September

SIGN UP NOW!
October

 Joanne & Jerry Dixon
November

Potluck
December: No meeting

From minutes taken
by Jean Graham

The Board of Directors of the Cas-
cade Pacific Plymouth Club met Feb-
ruary 11, 2020, at Bill’s Place, 11611 SE 
106th Street, Clackamas, Oregon.

   Present were Mike Bade, Board 
Chair; Dolores Call, Treasurer; Phil 
Lapin, President; Jim Wheat, Vice 
President; Jean Graham, Acting Board 
Secretary; Joanne Dixon, Member at 
Large; Robin Will,  Gary Rusher and 
Randy Ealy.  Jean Graham recorded the 
Minutes.

   The meeting was called to order at 
12:20 P.M.

   Minutes of the January meeting 
were approved.

   Treasurer Dolores Call’s report was 
approved as submitted.  Dues have not 
been received from approximately 60 
members.  Reminders will be noted on 
the next Newsletter.  The Club’s finan-
cial condition is good – ask any Board 
member for details.  The following mo-
tion was made, seconded and carried:  
“The Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club 
authorizes the following current and 
duly elected Board Members to have 
signature authority on Club-related 
financial and business documents:  
Board Chair, President, Vice President 
and Treasurer.  These individuals are 
specifically authorized to have names 
added to or removed from financial 
and business documents.”  

   Member at Large:  Joanne Dixon 

suggested the Membership be remind-
ed they are welcome to attend Board 
Meetings.  She noted that CPPC did not 
appear in the recent Plymouth Bulletin.

   Activities Committee:  Phil Lap-
in, Jean Graham and Jim Wheat at-
tended the Mayflower planning meet-
ing January 29th as they mapped out 
events for the year.  Jim is coordinating 
events with The Mayflowers so as not 
to schedule events on the same day.  
Fourteen people attended the World 
of Speed Tour.  There will be an out-
ing, planned by the Mayflowers, to the 
Oregon Trail Museum in Oregon City 
February 19.  March 25 will be a work 
day to prepare for the Swap Meet.  Jim 
reported that the Clackamas Com-
munity College Automotive Program 
Open House was a success, well worth 
having a table there.  Various other ac-
tivities were discussed.   

   Officers for 2020-2021:  The Secre-
tary position is still vacant.  The search 
continues.

   Swap Meet:  Progress is being 
made on the redesign of the booth.  It 
was Moved, Seconded and Carried that 
acquiring the Plymouth Furys will be 
abandoned at least until after the Swap 
Meet.  Parts from Canada for the Swap 
Meet will be brought to it by member 
David Greene. 

   Cruise-In:  Randy Ealy announced 
the next Cruise-In meeting will be Tues-
day, March 3, 10:00 A.M. at the Black 
Bear Diner in Wilsonville.  Gary Rusher 

said used trophys are still needed.
Tech Committee:  Randy Ealy re-

ported updating of the Vendor Book is 
progressing well.

August Meeting Celebrating CP-
PC’s 20th Year:  After making several 
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Board minutes,
continued

    2.  Who built Kookie’s “T” Bucket?  
Answer:  Norm Zabriski started with a 
fender-less 1931 Model A V-89 roadster 
for $100.  The A body was swapped for 
the front half of a 1922 T touring body 
with a shortened Model A pickup bed.  
He removed about 20 inches from the 
rear frame rails, starting six inches for-
ward from the cross member.  Up front, 
norm installed a Ross steering box from 
a milk truck.  Norm also appeared on 
the show and also appeared in a num-
ber of movies.  The winner with the an-
swer was Bob Derbyshire.

    3.  What was the name of the hit 
song also associated with “77 Sunset 
Strip”.  Answer:  “Kookie, Kookie Lend 
me Your Comb”.  It was sung by Connie 
Stevens and Edd Byrnes and was 27th 
on the top hits.  The winner with the an-
swer was Judy Byrnes.

     Mike Bade reminded everyone 
about the CPPC Store for jackets, hats, 
and vendor lists.      

 Door prizes were won by  Kelly Pow-
ell, Jean Graham and Mike Bade.  The 
50/50 drawing was won by Lee Powell.

Newsletter:  Robin thanked those that 
helped with the submission items for 
the newsletter.  Response to the news-
letter keeps growing, we are getting hits 
from Sweden, France and Canada. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 
p.m.

calls, Donna Bade booked the picnic-
meeting for Friday, August 21st,  4:00 
P.M. at Willamette Park in West Linn.

Developing consistent revenue 
sources was discussed.  Among them 
were re-purposing items (hubcaps to 
clocks, etc.) to sell at the Swap Meet, on 
e-bay, etc.

Robin reported preparation of litera-
ture for membership, swap meet, car 
show, etc., is right on track.

Phil is putting together speakers for 
Membership meetings.

The meeting adjourned at 2:20 P.M.

Meeting minutes,
continued

From minutes taken
by Jean Graham

Members of the Cascade Pacific 
Plymouth Club, Inc., met November 
18, 2019, at 6:30 p.m. at the Clackamas 
Community Club, 15711 SE 90th Av-
enue, Clackamas, Oregon.  Mike Bade, 
President, presided.  Thirty-six mem-
bers and guests attended.

   Jean Graham recorded the Minutes.
   Dennis Mowery led the group in 

the Flag Presentation.
   A motion was Moved, Seconded 

and Carried to suspend the meeting in 
order to enjoy a bountiful Potluck Din-
ner.

   At 7:25 p.m. Mike Bade, again, 
called the meeting to order to resume 
the business of the Club.

   Mike announced a special thank 
you to:  Donna Bade for bringing ham 
and generally organizing the Potluck 
dinner, Stephanie Willis for the table 
decorations and the folks who came 
early to set up tables and chairs, etc.

   Mike welcomed guest Katy Cooper 
and member Arnold Landvoigt who is 
here from Maryland.

   Upon motion to approve, the Min-
utes of the October 22, 2019, meeting 
were approved as printed in the News-
letter.

  Treasurer’s Report:  Randy Ealy re-
viewed the Club’s financial status.  It is 
in good financial standing.  Any Board 
member may be asked for details.

   Mike announced members with De-
cember birthdays.  Details are listed in 
the Newsletter.

   Board Meeting Report:  Randy Ealy 
reported the Board discussed Cruise-In 
planning.  Also discussed was the state 
of cars donated to CPPC and how best 
to advertise them.

   Cruise-In:  Randy Ealy announced 
the first planning session for the June 20, 
2020, Cruise-In will be Monday, January 
6, 10:00 a.m. at the Black Bear Diner in 
Wilsonville. 

    Activities:  Jerry Dixon announced 
a 2020 Activities Planning meeting for 
Tuesday, December 10, 2019, at 11:30 
a.m., at Clackamas Elmer’s Restaurant.

   Gary Rusher asked for interest in an 
over-night Covered Bridge Tour.  There 
are 13 covered bridges in Lane County, 

which would require an over-night out-
ing.  Many expressed interest.  

   Mayflowers:  Mindy Benfield an-
nounced the Holiday Luncheon Friday, 
December 13, 2019, at 12:00 noon at 
Filbert’s Farmhouse Kitchen, 317 Hwy 
99E, Aurora, OR 97002.  Website:  Fil-
bertsfarmhousekitchen.com. 

   As outgoing President, Mike Bade 
gave mementos expressing his appre-
ciation for the support members have 
given.  They are:  Dave and Mindy Ben-
field, Jerry Dixon, Dennis and Jeanne 
Mowery, Phil Lapin, Stephanie Willis, 
Joanne Dixon, Bob Westphal, Robin 
Will, Philis VanCoelen, Delores Call and 
Randy Ealy.

   Election of 2020 Officers:  The Nom-
inating Committee, Randy Ealy, Joanne 
Dixon and Bob Westphal presented the 
Slate of Nominees:  Phil Lapin, Presi-
dent; Jim Wheat, Vice President; Dolores 
Call, Treasure and Joanne Dixon, Board 
Member At Large.  There is not  a candi-
date for Secretary.  Mike Bade called for 
nominations from the floor.  There being 
no further nominations, Gary Rusher 
called for a unanimous vote for the Slate 
presented by the Committee.  That call 
was Seconded and a unanimous vote 
for the Slate followed. 

   Member Care:  Lorraine Griffey up-
dated members on those who are ill or 
injured.

   50/50 Drawing:  Randy Ealy won 
the 50/50 drawing.

   Donna Bade auctioned two CPPC 
Jackets.

   The Business Meeting Adjourned 
at 8:15

Four games of  Bingo were played 
following the Business Meeting.   Win-
ners of those games were:  Dave Sur-
mon, Dennis Mowery, Phil Lapin and 
Jerry Dixon.

Missing minutes from November 18 meeting!



Page 8  February 2020  Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc.

Cascade Pacific 
Plymouth  Club, Inc.
Affiliate of Plymouth   Owners Club, Inc.

P.O. Box 2988
Clackamas, OR 97015

FOUNDED 1957

®

®

Jeff Miller is looking for “inexpen-
sive” storage for 3 IH Scouts. He 
wants to build a good one out of 
three he can buy. Portland westside 
would be idea. Contact Jeff or Phil 
Lapin. (12/19)

I am looking for a period correct roof 
rack for my ‘37 4 door.  I’m not look-
ing for a new one. D. J. Freeman:  
dj38plymouth@aol.com. (12/19)

For sale, 1951 Plymouth Suburban, 
flathead 6, 3 speed,  very solid car, 
clean title good project to restore or 
hot rod, $1500 or offer. Contact Bob 
Derbyshire 503-324-0923 (01/20)

1937 Plymouth sedan front end with 
brakes $ 200.00 rear axle with 
brakes $200.00 call John Woodhave 
801 864 6479 leave message this 
is located outside Salt Lake City 
(01/20)

1937 Plymouth Sedan: Complete Sedan 
with Chrysler 201 and 3 speed manu-
al transmission (currently removed). 
Great candidate for original restoration 
or engine swap. Comes with a few extra 
parts (hubcaps, gaskets, engine stand 
and lift) More info on CascadePacific-
Plymouth.org. Asking $10,000 OBO. 
Contact Logan @ 309-397-6876 (10/19)

We want to keep old stuff in circulation, so 
advertising of Plymouth-related goods 
and services is free on a non-commercial 
basis. CPPC membership not required. 
Ads are published on a space-available 
basis, and edited ruthlessly to fit. Ev-
erything here is duplicated or expanded 
on CascadePacificPlymouth.org. Please 
remember to tell us when your stuff 
sells, so we can pull your ad. Contact the 
editor, robin@robinwill.com with your 
words and pictures.


